
 
 
 
 
 

    
 

BOARD OF HEALTH 
August 17, 2021 

 
The meeting was in Room 9 of the Town hall and was called to order at 5:30 p.m. Present were, 
Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Dan King, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public 
Health.  Our next regularly scheduled meeting is on September 7, 2021.  
 
The Board reviewed and approved the minutes from July 20, 2021 
The Board reviewed and approved the minutes from August 3, 2021 
 
New Business 
 
As an update to the Board the Director informed them that the rooster at 53 Washington Street has 
been removed.  
 
Tobacco Control Agent 
 
The Director informed the Board that a new Tobacco Control Agent has been hired to represent the 
Wilmington, Lexington, Bedford and Concord tobacco control collaborative. Ian Worstell has already 
started and will begin reaching out to all establishments to introduce himself.  Mr. Worstell will come to 
a future meeting to introduce himself. 
 
Department Business 
 
Private Well regulations 
 
The Director presented to the Board that she has been working with EPA and DEP on a moratorium 
regulation for private wells.  The original draft well regulations presented at the Public Hearing on 
August 3. 2021 will be changed to reflect this and presented to the Board at the continued public 
hearing on September 21, 2021    
 
Coronavirus update 
 
The Director updated the Board that there are currently 33 active positives in Town.  17 are 
breakthrough cases of fully vaccinated individuals and 5 are under the age of 18.  
 
EJ’s Grab & Go 
 
The Director informed the Board that EJ’s Grab & go will be opening on Thursday August 19, 2021. 
 
 
Dr. King motioned to adjourn at 6:00 p.m., voted 3-0. 
 
 
___________________________________ 
Recording:  
Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health 

 
 


